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Town	of	Oakville	Planning	and	Development		
Attention:	Kate	Cockburn,	Senior	Planner	
	
Re:	Revera	SmartCentre	Application	Garden	Drive	
	
Dear	Kate,	
	
In	February,	Windermere	Manor	submitted	our	comments	and	collective	concerns	regarding	the	Revera/SmartCentre	Application	
for	Garden	Drive.		For	your	reference	a	copy	is	included	at	the	end	of	this	submission.		
	
In	addition	to	that	communication,	we	have	submitted	photos	(via	the	dropbox	link)	to	give	context/perspective	from	our	building	
regarding	the	mass	of	this	project.	These	photos	as	well	as	a	video	taken	from	my	terrace	illustrate	the	magnitude	of	the	project.		
Every	west	facing	unit	will	be	dramatically	impacted	based	on	the	height,	setback	and	length	of	what	will	be	in	our	“backyard”.	
We	would	like	to	bring	additional	points	to	you	and	Council	for	your	consideration.		
	

v As	condo	dwellers	we	are	limited	to	a	single	“view”	from	our	homes.	This	west	facing	view	and	sunlight	was	the	basis	for	
many	of	us	when	we	purchased	and	is	the	only	outside	view	we	have.		

v The	building	will	impact	our	sunshine	by	shadowing	our	terraces	and	balconies.	
v We	will	have	a	building	with	53	east-facing	units	including	balconies	and	windows	overlooking	us,	dramatically	impacting	

our	privacy.		
v Lights	from	all	of	these	units	and	the	building	will	shine	into	our	units.	

	
Worthy	of	additional	consideration	is	the	actual	length	of	the	building.		

v The	lot	adjacent	to	us	is	105		Garden	–	Zoned	CBD.		
v 113-131	Garden	is	zoned	RM1.		By	nature	of	the	zoning	(and	the	previous	application)	townhomes	were	anticipated	
v This	application	consumes	113-131	Garden,	proposes	CBD	zoning	on	a	residential	street	and	triples	the	size	of	the	building	
v There	is	no	visual	break	between	the	lots	and	no	longer	any	side	yard	setbacks	between	the	buildings	
v The	mass	of	the	building	on	this	lot	does	not	allow	for	any	visual	breaks	or	green	space	
v We	will	literally	see	nothing	except	one	extremely	long	concrete	building	spanning	the	entire	block	from	our	homes	
v We	believe	this	will	have	a	dramatic	impact	on	residents	facing	west	as	well	as	all	of	our	Windermere	residents	facing	north	

who	anticipated	the	present	zoning	and	townhomes	in	their	sight	line.	These	residents	will	also	experience	a	loss	of	privacy.		
	
Although	I	have	sent	the	photos	separately	we	are	including	below,		a	visual	example	of	what	we	anticipate	will	be	directly	
overshadowing	us.	While	the	depiction	does	not	capture	how	the	building	overshadows	due	to	its	near	nearness	to	the	property	
line,	it	demonstrates	our	“view”.		
	

	

	



	
While	the	two	renderings	submitted	by	Revera	(below)	demonstrate	the	perspective	from	the	terraces,	they	do	not	
capture	how	far	that	visual	continues	north.	The	third	photo	is	my	actual	terrace.		

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
Thank	you	for	considering	the	information	submitted	previously	(below),	as	well	as	the	additional	information	above.		
	
Sincerely,	
	
Debra	Curran	on	behalf	of	Windermere	Residents	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	



	
	
On	behalf	of	residents	of	205	Lakeshore	Road	West,	Oakville	(Windermere	Manor),	we	wish	to	offer	our	
comments	on	the	Revera/SmartCentres	application	for	development	of	a	retirement	home	business	on	
Garden	Drive.		
		
Windermere	Background		
		
When	purchasing	our	condos	(pre-construction	in	2012)	buyers	were	told	by	the	developer	that	an	
application	to	construct	a	building	similar	to	ours	at	105	Garden	Drive	(immediately		to	the	west	of	our	
building)	had	previously	been	turned	down	and	that	townhomes	were	now	planned	for	the	vacant	lot.	
We	later	learned	this	was	untrue	and	that	there	was	in	fact	an	application	in	process	with	“Memory	Care	
Investments”.		
		
“On	October	21,	2012,	a	Zoning	By-Law	Amendment	(Z.1617.40)	application	was	submitted	by	Memory	
Care	Investments	(Oakville)	Ltd.	for	the	southern	portion	of	the	Subject	Site	known	as	105	Garden	Drive	
to	permit	a	4-storey	special	needs	retirement	building.	containing	60	units	for	approximately	78	
residents	and	commercial	uses	at-grade.	The	amendment	was	approved	in	November	2013	with	site	
specific	regulations.	A	Site	Plan	Application	(SP.1617.052/01)	was	subsequently	submitted	by	Memory	
Care	in	February	2014	for	a	4-storey	retirement	residence	with	51	suites.	On	March	22,	2016,	the	
Committee	of	Adjustment	approved	Minor	Variance	Application	A/055/2016	to	further	refine	the	
applicable	zoning	permissions.”	(Excerpt	from	Revera/SmartCentres	Planning	Justification).		
		
The	above	timeline	is	extremely	important	as	the	Town	did	not	have	any	input	from	the	Windermere	
buyers	during	critical	stages	of	the	zoning	amendments	that	changed	the	land	to	its	current	use	
CBD1/Main	Street	1.	Many	suites	in	Windermere	were	sold	in	2012	and	2013.	Possession	was	originally	
scheduled	for	mid	2013,	delayed	several	months	and	occupancy	(by	floor)	began	very	late	in	2013.	The	
Windermere	building	was	registered	in	the	spring	of	2014.	Clearly,	the	opportunity	to	object	to	the	
zoning	changes	had	passed	by	the	time	Windermere	owners	became	aware	of	it.	
		
Windermere	residents	were	completely	opposed	to	the	four-storey	Memory	Care	building	essentially	on	
our	property	line	and	preferred	the	“residential	townhomes”	as	were	originally	described	to	
us.		However,	at	that	stage	it	appeared	we	had	no	option	other	than	to	mitigate	our	issues	and	we	
began	a	process	of	collaboration	with	the	Town	and	Memory	Care	Investments	to	have	meaningful	input	
into	aspects	of	the	building	where	we	were	most	impacted.	This	included	setbacks,	as	well	as	privacy	
issues.	
		
Current	Position	
		
Ultimately,	the	Memory	Care	project	never	materialized,	and	we	later	learned	the	105	Garden	Drive	lot	
was	sold	to	Revera.		We	anticipated	that	Revera	might	plan	a	project	similar	in	size	to	the	previous	
Memory	Care	application.	In	2020,	we	learned	the	Garden	Drive	town	house	lands	to	the	north	had	also	
been	sold	to	Revera/SmartCentres	and	a	larger	project	was	planned.	I	personally	reached	out	to	
Revera/SmartCentres	to	learn	more	about	their	plans	and	invited	them	to	see	our	concerns	from	our	
perspective	by	visiting	our	building,	which	they	did.	At	that	time,	our	message	was	the	same	as	the	one	
from	our	discussions	with	Memory	Care,	building	size,	setbacks,	and	privacy.	We	had	a	willingness	to	
work	with	them	on	those	concerns	and	included	other	residents	in	our	discussion.		
		
However,	when	the	actual	plans	were	submitted	to	the	Town,	we	became	very	concerned.	The	
planned		building	was	nothing	like	Memory	Care	and	more	than	double	in	size.	Unlike	Memory	Care’s	51	
single	suites,	a	large	portion	of		Revera’s	132	suites	can	accommodate	two	people	further	driving	up	the	
density	next	door	to	Windermere		
		



The	proposed	Revera/SmartCentres	development	is	a	huge	institutional	building	housing	an	active	
business	and	offers	(other	than	setbacks)	none	of	the	concessions	made	by	Memory	Care	to	
Windermere.	It	has	many	balconies	and	a	large	rooftop	terrace	overlooking	our	homes.	It	will	
dramatically	impact	our	privacy	and	sunshine.	At	night	lights	will	shine	in	our	homes.	Our	terraces	and	
balconies	will	lose	privacy	and	sunshine	and	there	will	be	extensive	added	traffic	and	noise	that	comes	
with	running	an	institutional	establishment.	We	expressed	our	concerns	to	Revera	in	a	series	of	
meetings,	in	particular	our	concerns	about	the	balconies	and	rooftop.	Their	position	was	that	the	nature	
of	the	project	requires	outdoor	spaces	and	in	particular,	balconies.	It	fits	their	clientele.	It	was	at	this	
point	that	we	recognized	that	the	two	projects,	Memory	Care	and	Revera’s,	were	completely	different	in	
nature.		One,	a	quiet,	small	special	needs	building,	and	the	other,	an	active	large	business	serving	
upscale	retired	clients.	By	the	nature	of	their	business	model,	it	is	impossible	for	Revera	to	ever	
accommodate	our	concerns.		
		
When	we	purchased	in	Windermere,	our	building	was	in	a	residential	area	surrounded	by	houses	and	
townhomes.	We	anticipated	(and	welcomed)	the	growth	we	were	told	was	part	of	the	Official	Plan	
which	would	be	a	community	of	“mixed	use”	residential	homes.	Our	small	condominium	building	(33	
condos)	is	in	harmony	with	medium	density	townhomes	located	in	a	Village	neighbourhood.	
		
Revera’s	plan	to	“parachute”	a	huge	building	housing	an	active,	multi-million-dollar	business	into	a	
narrow	site	amid	townhomes	and	condominiums	simply	does	not	fit	into	the	neighbourhood.	The	
impact	on	existing	townhome	and	condominium	owners	is	tremendous.	The	Revera	building	and	
business	will	literally	dominate	the	entire	block.	Garden	Drive	is	not	a	main	artery,	it	is	a	short	
residential	street.		
		
One	only	needs	to	look	to	the	Wilson	Street	Application	to	see	how	dramatically	different	the	two	sites	
(for	similar	buildings)	are.	The	Wilson	development	is	located	on	the	corner	of	two	main	streets	and	set	
far	away	from	any	EXISTING	neighbouring	homes.		The	only	homeowners	directly	impacted	by	that	
project	are	four	homes	who	front	onto	Wilson.	Their	home	and	back	yard	privacy	will	not	be	impacted	
by	that	project	in	any	manner	
		
Alternately,	all	existing	150	homeowners	on	Garden	Drive,	Rebecca	and	Maurice	(including	more	
than	50	who	directly	front	or	back	onto	the	Revera	building)	will	be	negatively	impacted	by	the	
magnitude	of	the	Revera	project.		
		
It	is	on	this	basis,	that	after	further	discussions	with	our	neighbours,	Windermere	owners,	echo	their	
many	concerns.	Traffic	volume	and	safety,	massing,	density,	setbacks,	sunlight,	noise,	and	odours	are	all	
very	valid	concerns	for	residents.	And	although	the	area	is	identified	as	Kerr	Street	growth	area,	we	see	
no	reason,	whatsoever,	for	the	Town	to	deviate	from	the	Official	Plan	and	current	zoning.	Our	view	is	
that	developers	will	find	a	way	to	construct	suitable	low	density	townhome	residences	that	fit	into	the	
Official	Plan	and	Zoning	on	the	property	as	presently	zoned.	
		
We	look	forward	to	the	public	meetings	on	this	matter	and	ask	that	the	Town	Planners	and	our	elected	
representatives	carefully	consider	the	quality	of	life	for	existing	residents	when	considering	this	
application.		

	
	





1

From: Elizabeth Leyva 
Sent: March 15, 2021 6:42 PM
To: Town Clerk
Subject: Rezoning Concerns on Garden Drive

SECURITY CAUTION: This email originated from outside of The Town of Oakville. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
 
Good afternoon, 
 
I am Elizabeth Leyva a resident and owner of  ‐128 Garden Drive in Oakville and am in firm opposition to the 
development proposed by Smart Centres and Revera across the road from me. 
I have been a resident of Oakville for over 30 years and can’t imagine living in another community. 
I am extremely concerned about more high density development so close to us as we are a high density building and 
already have to deal on a daily basis with heavy traffic, parking issues, and concerns for safety on Garden Drive. This 
rezoning does not fit with the official plan or the goal of the town to maintain existing neighbourhoods.  The vacant land 
on Garden Drive is designated as “medium density” residential with clearly defined limits on size, scale and type of 
property that is allowed for the land. Three story executive townhomes and the Memory Care facility are qualified 
under the existing zoning and official plan. 
However, this new proposed development is twice as large as the current zoning permits. This substantial increase is 
not suitable for our neighbourhood and would adversely alter the primarily residential environment of the area.  The 
current proposal which more than doubles the number of units to be built, will cause overdevelopment, traffic 
congestion and most importantly safety issues for all residents in the area. Traffic will include 24‐hour a day staff 
including personal support  workers, nurses, physicians, kitchen and maintenance workers regularly coming and going 
from the property. There will also be emergency vehicles, taxis and numerous visitors to the site each day. 
It is already difficult to turn off Garden Drive to Rebecca Street or Lakeshore Road. Adding a commercial building of the 
proposed size on Garden Drive will make traffic congestion far worse and will most certainly create safety issues for 
drivers and pedestrians. 
I truly hope that you will not approve the re‐zoning of the vacant land on Garden Drive as proposed by Revera and 
SmartCentres, however would welcome appropriate development on the site. 
 
Thank you for your time, 
Elizabeth Leyva 
 







































PETITION OPPOSING THE PROPOSED REZONING AND DEVELOPMENT ON 

GARDEN DRIVE IN OAKVILLE 

We, the residents in the neighbouring community of the proposed rezoning and development 

by Smart Centres and Revera on Garden Drive in Oakville, are in firm opposition to the 

application as submitted. 

We are extremely concerned about a very large development so close to us as there is already a 

high density condominium building at 128 Garden Drive, across the street from the proposed 

full scale retirement home. We already have to deal on a daily basis with heavy traffic, parking 

issues, difficulty turning on Rebecca St and Lakeshore Rd., and concerns for our safety on 

Garden Drive.  

The substantial magnitude of the proposed development is twice as large as the current zoning 

permits. Under the new Official Plan for the town of Oakville, this development is not suitable 

for our neighborhood and would adversely alter the primarily residential environment of the 

area. The current proposal which more than doubles the number of units to be built, will cause 

overdevelopment, traffic congestion and safety issues for all residents in the area. Traffic would 

include 24 hour a day staff including personal support workers, nurses, physicians, and kitchen 

and maintenance workers coming and going from the property. There would also be emergency 

vehicles such as fire trucks and ambulances, taxis and numerous visitors to the site each day.  

Our understanding is that any imposing development like this, would normally be constructed 

on a major arterial roadway, and not on a residential side road such as Garden Drive.  

IN SHORT, THIS REZONING APPLICATION AND DEVELOPMENT IS NOT ACCEPTABLE TO THE 

SURROUNDING RESIDENTS AND WE ARE WORKING TOGETHER TO STRONGLY OPPOSE THIS 

PROPOSAL!! 

 

     Printed Name              Signature      Date 

Murray Shantz 

 

Mar 21, 2021 

Sharon Shantz 
 

Mar 21, 2021 

 































PETITION OPPOSING THE PROPOSED REZONING AND DEVELOPMENT ON 
GARDEN DRIVE IN OAKVILLE 

We, the residents in the neighbouring community of the proposed rezoning and development 
by Smart Centres and Revera on Garden Drive in Oakville, are in firm opposition to the 
application as submitted. 

We are extremely concerned about a very large development so close to us as there is already a 
high density condominium building at 128 Garden Drive, across the street from the proposed 
full scale retirement home. We already have to deal on a daily basis with heavy traffic, parking 
issues, difficulty turning on Rebecca St and Lakeshore Rd., and concerns for our safety on 
Garden Drive.  

The substantial magnitude of the proposed development is twice as large as the current zoning 
permits. Under the new Official Plan for the town of Oakville, this development is not suitable 
for our neighborhood and would adversely alter the primarily residential environment of the 
area. The current proposal which more than doubles the number of units to be built, will cause 
overdevelopment, traffic congestion and safety issues for all residents in the area. Traffic would 
include 24 hour a day staff including personal support workers, nurses, physicians, and kitchen 
and maintenance workers coming and going from the property. There would also be emergency 
vehicles such as fire trucks and ambulances, taxis and numerous visitors to the site each day.  

Our understanding is that any imposing development like this, would normally be constructed 
on a major arterial roadway, and not on a residential side road such as Garden Drive.  

IN SHORT, THIS REZONING APPLICATION AND DEVELOPMENT IS NOT ACCEPTABLE TO THE 
SURROUNDING RESIDENTS AND WE ARE WORKING TOGETHER TO STRONGLY OPPOSE THIS 

PROPOSAL!! 

     Printed Name           Signature  Date 

Eliot & Lauren Raibl Rebecca) March 20, 2021























PETITION OPPOSING THE PROPOSED REZONING AND DEVELOPMENT ON 

GARDEN DRIVE IN OAKVILLE 

We, the residents in the neighbouring community of the proposed rezoning and development 

by Smart Centres and Revera on Garden Drive in Oakville, are in firm opposition to the 

application as submitted. 

We are extremely concerned about a very large development so close to us as there is already a 

high density condominium building at 128 Garden Drive, across the street from the proposed 

full scale retirement home. We already have to deal on a daily basis with heavy traffic, parking 

issues, difficulty turning on Rebecca St and Lakeshore Rd., and concerns for our safety on 

Garden Drive.  

The substantial magnitude of the proposed development is twice as large as the current zoning 

permits. Under the new Official Plan for the town of Oakville, this development is not suitable 

for our neighborhood and would adversely alter the primarily residential environment of the 

area. The current proposal which more than doubles the number of units to be built, will cause 

overdevelopment, traffic congestion and safety issues for all residents in the area. Traffic would 

include 24 hour a day staff including personal support workers, nurses, physicians, and kitchen 

and maintenance workers coming and going from the property. There would also be emergency 

vehicles such as fire trucks and ambulances, taxis and numerous visitors to the site each day.  

Our understanding is that any imposing development like this, would normally be constructed 

on a major arterial roadway, and not on a residential side road such as Garden Drive.  

IN SHORT, THIS REZONING APPLICATION AND DEVELOPMENT IS NOT ACCEPTABLE TO THE 

SURROUNDING RESIDENTS AND WE ARE WORKING TOGETHER TO STRONGLY OPPOSE THIS 

PROPOSAL!! 

Printed Name Address Signature Date 

Ryan Gow 
(Owner) 

Unit 103, 128 Garden 
Drive Oakville, ON L6K 
2W4 

 April 10, 2021 

Kathleen Gow 
(Owner) 

Unit 103, 128 Garden 
Drive Oakville, ON L6K 
2W4 

 April 10, 2021 
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